Barbara Benson October 28, 2005
AS&M Inc.

107 Research Drive,
Hampton, VA 23666

Dear Barbara Benson,

Letter of Resignation

This letter is to inform you that I wish to terminate my employment with the
AS&M Inc., effective from 1* of January, 2006.

Unfortunately my working relationship with my NASA supervisors eroded to a
level that I am not able to tolerate. My idea of the freedom of science can not coexist with
the recent NASA practice of handling new climate change related scientific results. More
than three years ago, I presented to NASA a new view of greenhouse theory and pointed
out serious errors in the classical approach of assessment of climate sensitivity to
greenhouse gas perturbations. Since then my results were not released for publication.
Since my new results have far reaching consequences in the general atmospheric
radiative transfer, I wish to be no part in withholding the above scientific mformatmn
from the wider community of scientists and policymakers.

I am very grateful to the AS&M Inc. for the friendly and honest working
environment that I enjoyed for many years. I wish to thank for all the help and
encouragement that I received from my colleagues and supervisors at AS&M.

Sincerely,



